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Cheng² Duo returns to Carnegie Hall 

A current student at the Manhattan School of Music, Chinese-Canadian Silvie Cheng and her 15-year-old brother 
Bryan Cheng form the Cheng² Duo, which returned to Carnegie Hall’s Weill Hall for their second duo recital there last 
Sunday and was welcomed enthusiastically. The sibling duo has recently received much attention in the US and Canada.

Born in Tokyo when her parents were studying at the University of Tokyo, Silvie immigrated with them to Canada 
and started learning piano at age 5-and-a-half, obtaining the highest piano performance diploma from Toronto’s Royal 
Conservatory of Music at age 16. In 2009, she moved to New York to study at the Manhattan School of Music, her musical 
talent highly valued by the professors. And her younger brother Bryan is known as “Little Yo-Yo Ma” in Canada. In an 
earlier interview with an overseas China Press reporter, Silvie expressed that in the next 5 to 10 years, she hopes to travel 
the world with her brother performing their favorite music, bringing their playful performances to audiences around the 
globe while collaborating with contemporary composers, playing new commissions, and releasing classical music 
recordings. 


